
 

 

17 November 2021 

 

Commissioner Bissett 

Fair Work Commission  

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

 

By email: chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 

 

Dear Commissioner Bissett,  

 

Re. AM2021/66 Application to vary the General Retail Industry Award 2020 – 

Proposed Variation  

 

We refer to the above matter and a decision 1  issued by the Fair Work Commission 

(Commission) on 4 November 2021 in relation to the same (Decision). At paragraph [105] 

of the Decision, the Commission directed parties wishing to make any comment about the 

variation proposed to be made to the General Retail Industry Award 2020, to do so by 17 

November 2021. 

 

The Australian Industry Group (Ai Group) notes that the variation proposed by the 

Commission, as set out at paragraph [103] of the Decision, is in substantively the same terms 

as the variation that was advanced by Ai Group in its submission of 3 September 2021. 

 

Ai Group supports the proposed variation.   

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Ruchi Bhatt 

Principal Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 

 

 

 

 
1 Australian Payroll Association [2021] FWC 6228.  

mailto:chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au

